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Memorandum
To:
Dr. Ben Lowe, Chair
Graduate Studies Committee, Dorothy F. Schmidt College of Arts & Letters
From:
Dr. Patricia Kollander, Chair, Department of History
Date:
October 19, 2007
Re:
Course permissions, title change, dropping HIS 5904, and Graduate School application form 


The history department would like to add “Permission of instructor required unless already accepted and enrolled in the history graduate program” as a prerequisite, to be reflected in the university catalog descriptions and in the requirements for course registration.  Due to the current ability of any student to register for history courses we offer, the department has found it cumbersome and sometimes extremely difficult to contact the unqualified registered students in order to get them to drop the course.  Often times these students register for the course at the end of the add/drop period which makes it almost impossible to get them to withdraw in time to register for an alternative course.  At the same time, particular courses frequently fill up and close before the enrolled history students have had the chance to register for them.  Priority needs to be given to students who are officially part of the graduate program.  For these reasons the department would like to add the prerequisite to its courses.

In addition, the history department supports wholeheartedly a change in the graduate application form that would include a place for applicants to indicate that they would like to be considered for an assistantship in place of or in addition to the current inquiry about whether an assistantship is required.  We have many students who would like to be considered for a teaching assistantship but who  may not require it in order enter the graduate program.

Finally, the department would like to drop the HIS 5904: Readings in Comparative History since it already has HIS 5289: Readings in Comparative History, which is the correct course number.  The AMH 5905: Readings in American History would also change to AMH 5905: Readings in United States History, since the linked research seminar, AMH 6939 is entitled Seminar in United States history. 
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